Neighbourhood Watch – Update of recently reported incidents

Collingham
30/10/20
Collingham: Overnight 30th/31st, attempt made to force open front window of property. Damage caused but no entry gained. No one seen
14/11/20
Main Street: Between 14th/15th, entry gained to garden and shed door forced open. Mountain bike stolen.
Linton
14/11/20
Northgate Lane: Overnight 14th/15th, lock attacked on door of garden shed and entry gained. A Rockhopper mountain bike stolen.
Wetherby
4/11/20
School Road: Between 8am and 8:15am, attempt made to cut away catalytic convertor from parked and secured vehicle on road outside complainants address. Offenders disturbed and make off.
10/11/20
Freeman Way: At about 9:45pm, person unseen smash front ground floor window and climb through. Property stolen and later found discarded.
Barwick in Elmet
29/10/20
Main Street: Between 10am 29th/6pm 30th, Yorkshire stone slabs stolen from wall.
30/10/20
The Boyle: Between 2am and 4am, large coping stones removed and stolen from wall.
During a similar time frame stones were stolen from a wall in Main Street. 
6/11/20
Elmwood Lane: Between 6th/7th,   Yorkshire stones removed from wall.
Small white van seen in area of most thefts.
Boston Spa
16/11/20
Grove Place: About 9:30pm offenders enter complainants garden and steal a BMX pedal cycle. One person arrested and enquiries ongoing.
 
Clifford
28/10/20
Chapel Lane: Overnight 28th/29th, Yorkshire stone slabs stolen from two properties.
 
Pedal cycles are still being targeted. Try to secure whenever possible and do not leave them out on view in your garden.
Please keep doors locked at all times even when in the house and windows if you’re not in that room. Upstairs windows are also vulnerable ensure all doors and windows are secure before going out or to bed. Use your house alarm if you have one even if only going out for a few minutes. Don’t leave bags, wallets or vehicle keys on display.
 Please do not leave items on display in vehicles at any time and certainly not when parked up for the night. Items in the boot are out of sight but not safe. Once inside the vehicle all it needs are the rear seats to be pulled forward to give access. Now Christmas is approaching don’t be tempted to keep gifts of out recipients’ sight by storing in the car.

